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August 9, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the King County Juvenile Detention Guild Collective Bargaining Agreement and Memorandum of Understanding for the period of 

January 1, 2006 through December 31, 2008.  This agreement covers 131 employees in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.

This collective bargaining agreement covers all employees working for the Juvenile Detention Division of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, except supervisors and management personnel.  These employees perform all aspects of administration and maintenance of King County’s juvenile detention facility and programs.  In addition to core detention functions, the employees covered by this collective bargaining agreement perform youth training, community placement, chemical dependency services, recreation, food services, and administrative and fiscal services for King County.

The prior agreement covering these employees’ wages, hours of work and other working conditions expired December 31, 2004.  This successor agreement was the result of protracted and complex negotiations.  The resulting agreement provides key operational flexibility and efficiencies for the department, by a gradual phasing out of the division’s short work weeks in favor of a standard five-day work week.  The agreement improves consistency with countywide direction, including bringing pay ranges for three classifications in alignment with county standards, and adopting the county’s transitional duty and job accommodation policies for this bargaining unit.

The wage settlement for all years of the contract follows the standard county settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.  Those increases are based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.  In addition, retroactive wage adjustment equal to the standard county cost-of-living adjustment is provided for 2005.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, at 206-296-8554.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES


Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, DES

